
Neighbors:

What's Happening?

● Per terms of Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE) Voluntary Cleanup
(VCUP), there is a period following the Neighborhood meeting on July 25 for concerned neighbors to
submit questions to the engineering consultants.

● Your questions should focus on environmental concerns such as subsurface soil stability, methane
gas, ground water and runoff liquids affecting Ralston Creek, etc.

● There will be an opportunity in the future to attend a Neighborhood meeting hosted by the City
Planning Department to ask questions about the type of fence, landscaping, roads, lighting, hours of
operation, maintenance, etc.

● Email Communication Method withTerracon consultants, Norris Designs, CDPHE:

Hello,
You are receiving this email because of your interest in the 6800 Kilmer St. VCUP process. The Colorado
Department of Public Health (CDPHE) requested that we provide an opportunity for the public to submit
comments on the draft VCUP.

You can view the Voluntary Cleanup Application for the Kilmer landfill site (RV230724-1) here
https://oitco.hylandcloud.com/CDPHERMPublicAccess/index.html

For VCUP sites, go to ...Haz External ID on the drop down menu and type in the RV# of the site. You must
type RV and the number with no space between the RV and the number.

Please provide your comments in writing to this email address and we will ensure that CDPHE has access to
all comments received.
The public comment period is open until August 31, 2023.
Thank you,

Kevin Saylor - Terracon
Jeff Attig - Terracon
What's Next?

● Continue research
○ FS volunteers reaching out with phone calls only to neighbors who signed original 2021 Letter

of Concerns to City and new neighbors expressing interest in proposed RV development
■ we're asking for any contacts in professional fields such as environmental engineering,

land development, geology, science teachers, undergrad or grad students looking for
a project, etc.

■ if you have a family member or friend with experience in any above areas, we're
looking for leads for information---FRCN is willing to do the research but at this point
we've exhausted all known contacts

■ please respond to this email with any possible contact information or research and we
will forward to appropriate area

● FRCN is working to collect data to provide strong roadblocks to deter developer from going forward
with proposed RV plans---we don't have money to pay for consultants and don't want to fundraise

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/oitco.hylandcloud.com/CDPHERMPublicAccess/index.html__;!!JrcuqBw_IQ!mQEbDqIIa0dlE5_ken82tcBJRA0B6BVez3MwwGgeFVJTYjjEmEloBogVCE2brx71dzVUXeXPcoX3suYcrq4Zv_VTX5wgm1bE$


We're still hanging on ---thanks for staying with us!


